
Letter from a parent of two currently-registered UW students to UW President Goel 

*From:* Nafte, Myriam <naftem@mcmaster.ca> 
*Sent:* Saturday, September 4, 2021 3:41 PM 
*To:* president@uwaterloo.ca <president@uwaterloo.ca> 
*Subject:* Vaccine Mandates 
 

Dear Dr. Goel, 
 
I am the parent of two University of Waterloo students, both of whom are  
currently registered and in excellent academic standing. 
 
We are well aware of the vaccine mandates recently imposed by the  
university however, I along with many other concerned parents, faculty  
and students find this 'mandate' not only problematic but illegal and  
dangerous. 
 
You must have access to the same research, data, and expertise all of  
which emphasize 1) that the genetic modification therapies are in  
experimental phases, and 2) the long-term safety data and evaluations  
are as yet,   incomplete. 
 
It is not enough to simply assert that "vaccines are safe and effective"  
nor that the university is doing its best to "keep people safe". These  
are slogans that attempt to disguise breaches of ethics, contracts, and law. 
 
Furthermore, the said therapies do not prevent transmission or symptoms  
of any SARS-CoV-II virions as clearly stated in the manufacturers' reports. 
 
If you do not have this data, I am happy to forward the many  
publications and bulletins upon your request. See below for links I have  
included. 
 
In the meantime, *Public Health Ontario* recently published reports of  
myocarditis/pericarditis as adverse events in Ontario following the  
receipt of a COVID-19 mRNA 'vaccine' highest among young adults. 
 
I encourage you to examine these reports with the knowledge that these  
adverse reactions, along with many other injuries, are fast becoming  
common worldwide. 
Despite the term "rare" the rate of occurrence is not only unknown but  
remains unpredictable, hence the use of the term "ongoing evaluation". 
 
As well, *Health Canada Recalls and Safety Alerts* have published  



warnings on both Pfizer and AstraZeneca products. Surely you remember  
that public health "experts" in this country and the Prime Minister  
assured Canadians that AstraZeneca was "very safe and effective". It has  
since been suspended for use in individuals under 55 years of age. 
 
After you have enthusiastically promoted, threatened, and encouraged all  
students to "get vaccinated or else", will you as president be  
personally held liable for any or all injuries sustained thereafter?  
Time will tell. 

 
Note: The response that you were "just following orders" ceased to be  
acceptable several decades ago. 
 
A gentle reminder that mandatory vaccination in Canada is  
still illegal under section 7 of the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedom. 
 
As such, neither of my children should be coerced or threatened into  
accepting any type of injection, nor should they be prevented from  
achieving their academic goals for withholding consent to medical  
interventions and/or genetic testing. As promising graduates that have  
put in an incredible amount of hard work not to mention exorbitant  
tuition fees, they should not have been encouraged to "withdraw" from  
the university because of fear based public health edicts. 
There was absolutely nothing in their application or acceptance to the  
University of Waterloo that referred to their health status as a  
necessary condition for an undergraduate degree. That would be illegal  
and discriminatory. 
 
Lastly, as far as I am aware, the University of Waterloo cannot legally  
deny or prevent my children from attaining undergraduate degrees in  
their respective fields simply because they do not consent to medical  
and/or genetic interventions. 
 
Please advise. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Regards, 
Myriam Nafte 
 
Dr. Myriam Nafte 
Dept. of Health, A.S. 
McMaster University 
Hamilton, ON 



 
 
https://www.cbc.ca/news/health/canada-suspends-astrazeneca-vaccine-covid-19-1.5968657  
<https://www.cbc.ca/news/health/canada-suspends-astrazeneca-vaccine-covid-19-1.5968657> 
 
https://healthycanadians.gc.ca/recall-alert-rappel-avis/hc-sc/2021/75947a-eng.php  
<https://healthycanadians.gc.ca/recall-alert-rappel-avis/hc-sc/2021/75947a-eng.php> 
 
 
https://healthycanadians.gc.ca/recall-alert-rappel-avis/hc-sc/2021/76203a-eng.php  
<https://healthycanadians.gc.ca/recall-alert-rappel-avis/hc-sc/2021/76203a-eng.php> 
Health Canada updates Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine label to reflect  
very rare reports of Bell's Palsy - Recalls and safety alerts  
<https://healthycanadians.gc.ca/recall-alert-rappel-avis/hc-sc/2021/76203a-eng.php> 
Health Canada has updated the product information for the  
Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine to describe very rare reports of Bell’s  
Palsy (typically temporary weakness or paralysis on one side of the  
face) following vaccination. Cases have been reported in a small number  
of people in Canada and internationally. 
healthycanadians.gc.ca 
 
 
[https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/csj-sjc/rfc-dlc/ccrf-ccdl/check/art7.html  
<https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/csj-sjc/rfc-dlc/ccrf-ccdl/check/art7.html> 
Charterpedia - Section 7 – Life, liberty and security of the person  
<https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/csj-sjc/rfc-dlc/ccrf-ccdl/check/art7.html> 
Section 7 – Life, liberty and security of the person. Previous; Table of  
contents; Next; Provision. 7. Everyone has the right to life, liberty  
and security of the person and the right not to be deprived thereof  
except in accordance with the principles of fundamental justice. 
www.justice.gc.ca 


